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As we move into the busy season and with short staff due to
budget constraints, we will be relying more on volunteer help
this summer. Already, a number of citizens have stepped up
and offered to help. We can use everyone’s help until we can
restore some financial stability to the Agency, so please
consider volunteering this summer. It’s also a good way to get
to know some of your neighbors and make new friends.

We are focusing our limited resources on repairing safety
issues around the park. I know some have expressed concern
about the playground equipment. We have identified many
issues and are in the process of removing equipment that is not
repairable, fixing what we can, and looking at ways to replace
what we can’t. Until this process is complete, please respect 

GM Corner

Stansbury Park is a unique place that is different from many other communities. It's a great
place to live, with the lake and golf course surrounded by houses, along with the Millpond
Spring, swimming pool, and open spaces. Unfortunately, many of the amenities we have
enjoyed over time need repair and upkeep. 

Most residents know the Service Agencies' current budget constraints and their ability to
operate and maintain current infrastructure and facilities properly. We have been encouraged
in recent board meetings where community citizens have come forward and asked where they
could help and volunteer time to help maintain greenbelts or open spaces. The Service
Agency welcomes the help and support of the community as we strive to properly care for
and maintain the facilities we enjoy. It would be great if individuals or neighborhood groups
could rally together, find a project in their area that could use a little 
upkeep or repair, present the idea to the Service Agency, and then 
go to work. As we work together, great things happen.

Sincerely,
Stansbury Service Agency Board
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Cemetery Corner
 Weather permitting, the Stansbury Service Agency crew will be
performing a complete cleanup of the Cemetery grounds beginning
May 13th - May 17th. Clean-up will be complete by the end of the
work day on Friday, May 17, 2024. This will allow friends and family
the opportunity to decorate the grave site(s) for Memorial Day.
Thank you for your help in keeping our Cemetery looking beautiful!

 We are currently working through all the challenges that Spring
presents us. The golf course, in general, came out of winter in good
shape. The weather has been cool with some good rain events. Green
aerification has been postponed until we get the irrigation system
under control. We have fixed numerous breaks and are working
through a power problem on a string of irrigation controllers. Once
we have checked out the system we will begin watering at night and
be able to begin some cultural practices on 

Golf Greens Corner

the greens. The golf course has been fertilized and the weed contractor will begin treating the first week of May.
Staffing levels are adequate for the amount of equipment we have. Our focus through the spring will be keeping
on top of mowing, improving the irrigation system, and improving course conditions.

the barriers we have erected around the equipment we haven’t gotten to yet.

Another concern has been the lake level. We have been working to establish a protocol for
managing that level, and as we learn more about the process, we should get better. The
recent rain has overwhelmed the outflow system, so we are working to bring that level
down. Expect it to drop beyond what would be “normal,” as we need to lower it to reduce
pressure on the pool until the preparations for opening to pool are completed.

GM Corner - Continued

Reminders:
Get your watercraft registered including paddleboard, canoe, kayak, and boat. $5 per watercraft.
Service Agency Office Hours: Monday-Tuesday; Thursday-Friday 8-4 pm . Office closed on Wednesdays



Golf season is here! The course is in full swing and has a lot of fun things coming up.
Leagues have started, and we have 120 participants in our six leagues. We have leagues for ladies, couples,
seniors, and men, and we will start a junior league in June. If you want to play in one of our leagues, please
contact the pro shop for more details. Leagues are a great way to play, meet new people, and compete. We
have leagues for all levels; you don’t need to be a pro to participate.
We will be holding our Junior Golf Kick-off party on May 31. We will give away junior clubs (size and
quantity may be limited), have FREE games and activities, a FREE golf clinic, and other giveaways. We will
conclude the night with a movie at the course. Don’t miss out on this fun night!
We offer private and group golf lessons for those wanting to get into golf. We have group lessons available
for women and kids. Check out our website for more information on lessons: https://stansburypark.org/golf-
lessons/. Group lessons are a great way to have fun, improve your skills, or learn from scratch. Our teaching
staff is experienced with beginners and elite players, so we are confident we can help your game!
The course is in good condition! We take tee times seven days in advance and can be booked online at
Summer is on its way, and we are excited about the upcoming golf season at Stansbury Park Golf Course.
We have some fun things coming up at the golf course starting soon!

Leagues
League play starts mid-April! We have leagues for ladies, seniors, couples, and juniors. League play is a
great way to meet new people and enjoy fun formats with some competition. Please contact us for
questions, more details, and schedules for these leagues.
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ProShop Corner

Junior Golf
We are excited to bring a full junior golf schedule to Stansbury
Park Golf Course this year! If you have kids who would like to play,
we would love to find ways to get them involved. Check out our
upcoming junior golf activities: May 31- JR Golf Party. Free
activities, games, and golf clubs are available to the first 50 kids
(size quantities are limited). More details are coming.

Golf Lessons
We have added two new golf professionals this year! From experienced players to beginners, we are excited
to help you reach your golf goals in 2024! If you are new to the game or looking to improve your scores,
please contact our staff. We encourage tee times, especially on weekends, as we have been filling up most
weekends. During the week and the day, we do have plenty of openings, so if you are looking for a quick nine,
come to a good place to learn Monday-Thursday during the day. It is a great time to come out.
If you have questions about the league, need more lesson information, or want to book a tee time, please call
the pro shop.
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Clubhouse Rental:

 The Clubhouse will be accepting tour walk-ins on Mondays
and scheduled tours every weekday except for Wednesday. 
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Events:
Food Truck Night, every Thursday @ Porter Way Park & Fridays @ the Lake, 5 pm - 9 pm. Visit
https://stansburypark.org/food-truck/ for the line-up. 
May 18, Lake Clean-Up. For details, visit https://stansburypark.org/take-pride-stansbury/
May 31, The movie “Wonka” (2023) will be held in conjunction with the Youth Golf Development
at the Golf Course.  More information is coming.
Mark your calendars for:

Stansbury Pageant - August 3rd - For more information, visit  
https://stansburypark.org/pageant-signup/
 Stansbury Days - August 10th - More information is coming.

Finance Committee Opening:
We are looking for a member of the Stansbury Service Agency community member to join the finance
committee. The application has to be received by the 15th.  You can apply by visiting,
https://stansburypark.org/committees-form/

https://stansburypark.org/committees-form/

